From: AM Frantz

Sent: Monday, December 16, 2024 10:32 PM

To: City Clerk <cityclerk@grand-rapids.mi.us>

Subject: Washington's Power Grab Must End | For the Record

To Whom It Concerns & For The Record From A Concerned Resident:

Having just completed an excellent read produced on December16th 2024 one has to question the
mental condtion of Mr. Washington under self his imposed stress- to undermine the integrity of the
voting citizens of Grand Rapids, & the Fathers of our city charter- how dare he call
himself..Washington..in his haste to create a clear power grab, he's managed to embarrass our
entire City! , and seriously tarnish our outgoing Mayor's legacy! ....Perhaps it's time to learn about
Mr. Washington and ask him to repsond to the public in OPEN DOOR MEETINGS.. | graciously
request & encourage everyone involved downtown not to miss this fine piece of hard hitting
journalism so few have a backbone to produce today. -A. Frantz



